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August 24, 2010 
 
 
To: Senator Marc Basnight, Chair 
 Representative Joe Hackney, Co-Chair 
 Joint Legislative Commission on Governmental Operations 
 
From: John Massey 
 
Re: Report on individuals who use state-owned vehicles for commuting. 
  
North Carolina General Statute, 143-341(8)i,7a requires the Department of Administration, Division 
of Motor Fleet Management, to report quarterly to the Joint Legislative Commission on 
Governmental Operations and to the Fiscal Research Division of the Legislative Services Office on 
individuals who use State-owned passenger motor vehicles, pickup trucks, or vans between their 
official work stations and their homes, who are not required to reimburse the State for these trips. 
 
Attached is a report for the April - June 2010 quarter concerning all individuals assigned Motor Fleet 
Management-owned vehicle who use the vehicle for commuting and are not required to reimburse 
the State for these trips.  The attached report lists the drivers, their department and how many miles 
they reported they commute daily. 
 
Please contact John Massey at 733-6540 or Danny Willis at 733-6540 if there are questions. 
 
cc: Secretary Moses Carey 
 Deputy Secretary Speros Fleggas 
 Christy Agner, Legislative Liaison 


